

THE AUSTRALASIAN COLLEGE OF DERMATOLOGISTS

PO Box 3785 Rhodes NSW 2138 Australia Suite 2A Level 2 9 Blaxland Road Rhodes NSW 2138 Australia Telephone +61 2 8765 0242 | Australia Only 1300 361 821 Facsimile +61 2 9736 2194 | Email admin@dermcoll.edu.au Website www.dermcoll.edu.au

1 August 2018

Dr Joanna Flynn AM Chair Medical Board of Australia

Email: medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au

Dear Joanna

Draft revised guidelines Good medical practice: A code of conduct for doctors in Australia

The Australasian College of Dermatologists has reviewed the draft-revised guidelines and wishes to provide the following feedback:

- 1. The sentence 'facilitating safe working hours wherever possible' at the end of section 11.3.4 is not considered adequate as it is the duty of any persons or employer over working hours to ensure that all working hours are safe.
- The final version should be circulated to all registered Medical Doctors or colleges, and/or advertised in relevant medical journals/subscriptions and not just made available on the Medical Board of Australia's website.

The college has no other comments or feedback regarding the revised guidelines.

If you require further clarification please contact	at the college offices via email:
Kind regards	

Brett O'Neill Acting Chief Executive Officer